## Regular Meeting of the Ledyard Town Board May 12, 2014

Ledyard Town Hall, 1099 Poplar Ridge Road, Aurora, NY 13026

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm. All members present.

PRESENT: Mark Jordan, Supervisor

Jim Frisch, Councilman Paul Hilliard, Councilman John Binns, Councilman Daniel Green, Councilman Jim Bailey, Councilman

Rose Marie Belforti, Town Clerk

OTHERS: Glenn Gabriel, 1461 Route 90, King Ferry

Bill Dugan, Main Street, Aurora

## PLEDGE-REMEMBER TROOPS

PRIVILEGE FROM THE FLOOR: Bill Dugan approached the Town Board regarding the Ledyard Comprehensive Plan. He said the plan we have now is good but he is concerned there could be "worse case scenarios" that would not be covered by the plan, such as CAFO farms proposed too close to the village, development proposals, and hydro-fracking issues.

Bill would like the Village of Aurora and the Town of Ledyard to have a coordinated plan to deal with zoning issues. He asked the Town Board to form a committee with members of the community to discuss these possibilities.

Supervisor Mark Jordan said they would put it on the agenda for the next meeting.

APPROVE MINUTES: On motion by Dan Green, seconded by Jim Frisch, the Minutes for April, 2014 were approved as submitted.

VOTE: 5 Ayes, 0 Nays

APPROVE REPORTS: On motion by Jim Frisch, seconded by Paul Hilliard, the Supervisor, Clerk and Code Enforcement Officer reports for April, 2014 were approved as submitted.

VOTE: 5 Ayes, 0 Nays

BUSH HOG MOWER: Highway Superintendent Jim Bailey reported that he received an online bid for the bush hog road mower on Auctions International. On motion by John Binns, seconded by Jim Frisch, the Town Board approved the sale of the bush hog to the highest bidder.

VOTE: 5 Ayes, 0 Nays

PURCHASE OF LAWN MOWER: On motion by Dan Green, seconded by John Binns, the Town Board agreed to purchase a Husqvarna YT48XLS lawn mower with 48" Deck, 24 horse power from Addy's in King Ferry, NY.

VOTE: 5 Ayes, 0 Nays

HAZARDOUS MITIGATION PLAN: In February, 2014 FEMA Region II had completed its review of the Cayuga County Multi-Jurisdictional All-Hazard Mitigation Plan. The plan is now "Approvable Pending

Adoption by all participants (County and Municipalities)". The Cayuga County Dept. of Planning & Economic Development was hoping to have the plan approved by everyone by March, 2014 because the grant ends in April, 2014. The plan is available online at <a href="http://co.cayuga.ny.us/planning/hazmit">http://co.cayuga.ny.us/planning/hazmit</a>. The Town Board will share this information with Ledyard residence so they can have a period of comment, by advertising a legal notice in the Citizen.

OLD/NEW BUSNESS: Councilman John Binns suggested contacting Long Point State Park to see if they would allow residents of the Town of Ledyard access to the park without having to pay the fees. He suggested the Town of Ledyard could budget support in the way the town supports the Genoa Swim Program and the Aurora Swim Program.

Mark Jordan said he would contact the Manager at Filmore Glen State Park for information on who to contact.

The Town previously agreed to support the Southern Cayuga Broadband project in the amount of \$37,000.00. Mark Jordan received a correspondence requesting \$37,500.00. He said he would contact Keith Batman for clarification.

PAY BILL: On motion by Jim Frisch, seconded by Paul Hilliard, the bills on abstract #005; 94-113; A=\$2,939.27; B=\$148.34; DB=\$2,165.24 were approved for payment.

VOTE: 5 Ayes, 0 Nays

ADJOURN: On motion by Jim Frisch, seconded by John Binns, the meeting was adjourned at 9:08 pm.

VOTE: 5 Ayes, 0 Nays

Respectfully Submitted,

Rose Marie Belforti Ledyard Town Clerk